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Thank you Madam President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the delegation of Gabon to this UPR process and wishes to raise the following issues.

We welcome Gabon’s efforts to address the needs of persons with disabilities, in particular in facilitating their accessibility and by raising awareness of the challenges they are facing through a workshop on this issue. We encourage the Government to continue its efforts and we recommend ratifying the Optional Protocol to the CRPD since it is our experience that the individual complaint procedure can help the government to fine-tune its policies, thus allowing for more effective policymaking.

Hungary commends Gabon on achieving one of the highest school enrolment rates in the region. Still the percentages of repeaters and drop-outs are very high in particular for female students. In this regard, we are pleased that the Government has invited the Special Rapporteur on education to visit the country and we recommend that Gabon, using the expertise of the Rapporteur, take all necessary measures to address the causes of the decreasing school attendance and the high wastage rate, including by making available the necessary funding to provide adequate training for teachers and improve the curricula. 
We note with satisfaction that in 2010 Gabon enacted a juvenile justice law, thereby acting upon relevant recommendations of the first cycle of the UPR. Nonetheless reports indicate that lack of separation of children from adults in still a reality in detention facilities and that minors are tried in the same way as adults. We recommend the Government to ensure effective implementation of the juvenile justice law (Act 39/2010) by providing training to law enforcement officials and judges and by establishing separate detention facilities for minors.
Finally, we remain concerned about the high mortality rate of the Pygmy peoples in Gabon who due to industrialisation of their living space face severe health challenges such as typhus, hepatitis, tuberculosis, leprosy and neglected diseases like Tungiasis. To address this issue we recommend Gabon to ensure full and equal access to public health services for Pygmy peoples in all areas of the country in particular by increasing the number of health care facilities and ensure proper registration of all Pygmy children at birth. 
Also could the Gabon inform us whether it intends to address underlining issues such as the availability of adequate housing, water and sanitation for this ethnic group?

Thank you Madam President.
